Professor Kyoung-Suok Cho graduated from the College of Medicine at The Catholic University of Korea in 1978. He served as a medical officer in the Korean Army for three years. From 1981 to 1986, he completed his neurosurgery residency training at the affiliated hospitals of The Catholic University of Korea.

He served as a professor in the Department of Neurosurgery at The Catholic University of Korea for 33 years. During his academic career, he was a visiting professor at The Miami Project to Cure Paralysis, University of Miami, where he conducted research on Schwann cell transplantation and hypothermia treatment following cervical spinal cord injury.

He received the Best Research Award at the 2008 Annual Meeting of the Cervical Spine Research Society (USA), and the Best Paper Award at the 2009 Annual Meeting of the Korean Neurotraumatology Society.

Professor Cho retired from The Catholic University of Korea in 2019. He currently serves as a professional advisor to the Seoul High Court of Korea.

